EVERY TIME | HEAR YOU BEEP—The Finale of the annual
Medical Student-Faculty Show paid tribute to the “plastic
beeper, loud and gray.” The program saluted a number of
distinguished faculty and many aspects of medical center life

with similar irreverent dignity in such songs as “Follow the

New Book Fund Enhances Medical History

A new book fund for the history of
the neurosciences will serve as a
focus for studies in the
neurosciences at the medical center.

The fund has been established in
memory of Dr. Irwin A. Brody, an
associate professor of neurology who
died in October 1976.

In addition to.book purchases,
each year a medical student or
member of the house staff will be
named the Irwin A. Brody Scholar
and will be invited to make special
use of the collection for writing a
paper or organizing a symposium on
the history of the neurosciences, said
Terry Cavanagh, curator of the
History of Medicine Collection in the

Medical Center Library.
The Brody Book Fund will add “a

new dimension to the great History

of Medicine Collection in the
Medical Center Library,” com-

mented Dr. William G. Anlyan, vice
president for health affairs. “‘Private
institutions like .ours are greatly
indebted to this kind of generosity.

""We are deeply interested in
Irwin’s special hobby of the history
of the neurosciences,” Anlyan said,
“and will cherish having his name
associated with the university in this
immortal way.”’

First Purchases ‘
Three books have been purchased
so far:

— Raymond Vieussens’
Neurographia Universalis (Lyon 1685).
This book was based on 10 years of
work and dissection of 500 cadavers.

Event and Time
PERFORMING ARTS (684-4059):

MUSIC (684-4059):

on Benjamin N. Duke Memorial Organ
Sun. (5/29), 3:30 p.m. Vocal recital:
RELIGIOUS (684-2572):

Catholic student chaplain

university minister
minister, St. Luke’s Episcopal Church
OTHER:

(Admission
Sat. (5/21) 9 a.m. Continuing Education:

Mon. (5/30 and 6/6), 7:30 p.m.
Evenings with Prominent Duke People

Chem. Aud. (Admission Charge)

Fri., Sat., Sun. (5/20-22) and Fri., Sat., Sun. (5/27-29),

8:30 p.m. Summer Theater: ‘‘Butley”” (Admission Charge)
Fri., Sat., Sun. (6/3-5) and Fri., Sat., Sun. (6/10-12)

8:30 p.m. Summer Theater: “Loot”” (Admission Charge)

Sun. (5/22), 3 p.m. Concert by Robert Parkins, chapel organist,

Sun. (5/22), 11 a.m. Worship service: Rev. A ]. O’Bnen

Sun. (5/29), 11 a.m. Worship service: Rev. Robert Johnson,
regional director, National Institute for Campus Ministers

Sun. (6/5), 11 a.m. Worship service: Rev. Robert T. Young,

Sun. (6/12), 11 a.m. Worship service: Rev. Robert C. Johnson, Jr.,

Sat. (5/14), 9 a.m. Continuing Education: Law Day for Women

Sun. (5/15, 5/22, 6/5), 1:30 p.m., Continuing Education:
Workshop: The Woman Alone (Admission Charge)

Events on Campus

Summer Session |
May 13-June 12, 1977

Place
E. Duke Music Rm.

E. Duke Music Rm.

Chapel

1803 Woodburn Rd.

Annette W. Hook, soprano, accompanied by Kathryn P. Huestis

Chapel
Chapel
Chapel

Chapel

107 Bivins
107 Bivins

107 Bivins

Values Clarification Workshop (Admission Charge)

FF Lounge

FILMS: Tues. (5/17), 7 and 9:30 p.m. “Night at the Opera;” Wed. (5/18), 7:30 p.m. “‘His Girl
Friday”” and “It Happened One Night;”” Tues. (5/24), 7 and 9:30 p.m. “Tom Jones;” Wed.
(5/25), 7:30 p.m. “ Auntie Mame;"” Tues. (5/31), 7 and 9:30 p.m. “Arsenic and Old Lace;”” Wed.
(6/1), 7:30 p.m. “Blue Angel” and ““Shanghi Express;” Tues. (6/7), 7 and 9:30 p.m. ““McCabe
and Mrs. Miller,” Wed. (6/8), 7:30 p.m_ “‘Little Women”’ and “Adam'’s Rib;’* All films in Gross

Color Code Signs,” “Yore in Pain,” and several others which
were equally entertaining and some unprintable. The show,
“Zen and all the beer you can drink,” was staged April 23 in
Card Gym. (Photo by John Becton)

Vieussens’ investigation of the white
matter of the brain was the best that
had been carried out at that time.

— Carlo Matteucci’s Traite des
phenomenes electro-physiologiques des
animaux (Paris 1844). Experimenting
with electric fish, he found that the
electric discharges were due -to
impulses in the brain.

— Sir David Ferrier’s The Croonian
Lectures on Cerebral Localisation
(London 1890). These lectures,
delivered at the Royal College of
Physicians, greatly refined
knowledge of .cerebral localization
and mapped the entire motor cortex.

A committee to administer the
fund will consist of Dr. Simon Brody,
father of Dr. Irwin Brody; Dr. Albert
Heyman, professor of neurology; Dr.
Allen D. Roses, chief of the Division
of Neurology; Dr. Robert H. Wilkins,
chief of the Division of
Neurosurgery; Warren Bird, director
of the Medical Center Library; and
Terry Cavanagh.

Upjohn Sets Up
Grad Fellowship

The Upjohn Company has given
the Duke University Medical Center
$5,000. to  establish the Upjohn
Graduate Fellowship in
Endocrinology.

Beginning this fall, the money will
be used for a stipend and supplies

for a student working toward the

Ph.D. degree, according to Dr. David
W. Schomberg, associate professor of
obstetrics-gynecology.

Upjohn is a pharmaceutical firm.
Schomberg was chosen by the
company to select the student and
administer the funds.

This Week on TV

Dr. Joseph A.C. Wadsworth,
professor and chairman of the
Department of Ophthalmology,
will discuss childhood eye
diseases on Channel 5’s (WRAL)
“Good Moming Five Country”
show Monday, May 16, at 7 a.m.

The interview was prompted by
a workshop on cancer of the eye
and surrounding tissues that Dr.
Wadsworth led at the Eye Center
last month. He is a member of the
Comprehensive Cancer Center.

.
Women's Legal Rights

The changing legal rights of
women in North Carolina will be
discussed tomorrow in a Law Day
program sponsored by the Office of
Continuing Education.

Fourteen women attorneys will
speak on a wide range of legal topics
confronting people in everyday
situations, such as buying and
selling real property, sex
discrimination in employment and
higher education, family law, equal
credit and landlord-tenant housing
problems.

The program will begin at 8:30 a.m.
in the Moot Court Room of the Law
School and will be coordinated by
Betty Gervais, a retired attorney,
who is active in Duke’s Institute of
Retired Persons.

Registration is $17, but
scholarships are available. For more
information call 684-6259.

NEW OLD BOOK—Terry Cavanagh, right, curator of the History of Medicine
Collection in the Medical Library, shows one of the first books purchased by the
lrtwin A. Brody Book Fund to Dr. and Mrs. Simon Brody, parents of the late Dr. lrwin
Brody, and Hilda Brody, center, his widow. Published in 1685 Neurographia
Universalis was based on dissection of 500 cadavers. (Photo by Ina Fried)




